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Wednesday 27 October 2021
Former landfill site to be revamped
[bookmark: _Hlk35330777][bookmark: _Hlk62814693]Further restoration works are scheduled to begin early next year on the former South Geelong Landfill, following the Council’s adoption of a landscape plan for a key area of the site.

The Council last night endorsed the plan without change, following community consultation throughout July. 

While 70 people visited the project’s Your Say page, just two submissions were received on the plans– both of which were supportive.

[bookmark: _Hlk86154248]Mayor Stephanie Asher said the works aimed to introduce a range of improvements on site and for the nearby residential neighbourhood.

“The multi-year works will improve water, weed, and dust management, enhance local biodiversity and provide a more attractive area,” Mayor Asher said.

“The project will focus on developing stormwater capture and storage capacity and revegetating the site.”

Works will be carried out in multiple stages, with the initial fencing and mound works scheduled to commence in March 2022. 

As sections of the fencing and mound are done, the site will be reseeded with grass to reduce dust. 

The outside edge of the mound will then be mulched and planted with drought tolerant indigenous trees and grasses to screen views into the site.

Located between the Geelong Racecourse and the Barwon River, the former South Geelong Landfill covers an area of 158 hectares.  

The landscape plan applies to a 15-hectare portion of the overall site, which hosted a landfill from 1945 to 1990.

Cr Eddy Kontelj said the works would be funded from the 2021-22 and 2022-23 budgets. 

“This landscape plan delivers long-term solutions to the historic waste site and aims to reduce dust, enhance local biodiversity and provide a more attractive site. 
 
“Residents will continue to see improvements over several years, as fencing is progressively extended and local indigenous species are planted and flourish.”
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